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 Washington Laboratories, Ltd. 
 7560 LINDBERGH DRIVE 
 GAITHERSBURG, MD 20879 

(301) 417 – 0220 FAX # (301) 417 - 9069 
 
 

May 20, 2004 
 
Mr. Tim Johnson 
American Telecommunications Certification Body Inc. 
6731 Whittier Ave 
McLean, VA 22101 
 
RE:    Comments of May 15, 2004 
APPLICATION: RZC-WDMX  Blast Technology ApS 
 
Dear Mr. Johnson: 
 
Below are the comments that you have provided regarding the application for certification 
referenced above. Our responses to those comments are in bold italic. Many responses refer you 
to additional exhibit(s) which has been uploaded to the application folder at the ATCB website. 
 
Thank you for your attention. Please feel free to contact us for any additional information that 
you may require. 
 
Regards, 
 
Gregory M. Snyder 
Chief EMC Engineer, Wireless/Telco Services Manager 
 
Brian J. Dettling 
Documentation Specialist WLL Project: 8033 
 
 
 
1) The new users guide provided mentions this device is intended for long distance point to point. This 
suggests high gain antennas of directional nature. However, the antennas being approved are for 
omnidirectional and are of typical gain (+ 5 dBi). Note that the device may only use antennas approved 
with the device. Please explain and/or correct as necessary. 
 
R. The User’s Guide has been revised to remove accidental references to high-gain antennas. Please 
see exhibit “Blast_OEM_QuickStartGuiderev1.pdf”.   
 
2) The FCC statements in the user’s manual mention Class B, but then mention operation in a residential 
area may create interference. Class B should be sufficient for residential use. Because of various 
information in the application, Class B was expected. It appears that the wording used in the statements is 
from a class A device. Please correct as necessary. 
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R. The User’s Manual has been revised to include Class B statements only.  
 
3) The FCC requires that any schematics provided contain actual values, not just reference designators 
(see slide from training attached). However, if necessary, a parts list for the references designators may be 
provided separately. This fact is commonly overlooked by mistake. However, the values are required. 
 
R. We appreciate the additional guidance provided. A Parts List containing the component values has 
been obtained from the manufacturer. Please see exhibit “XI-325H Part List.pdf”. 
 
 


